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Date:    


April 3, 2019 
Place: 
 

Maryland Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation

500 North Calvert Street 

3rd Floor Conference Room




Baltimore, Maryland 21202
Time:    


10:00 a.m.
Present:

John V. Mettee III, Chair, Professional Land Surveyor



Thomas M. Orisich, Professional Land Surveyor
T. J. Frazier, Professional Land Surveyor

Donald J. Ocker, Property Line Surveyor
Others Present:

Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director, Design Boards
Aaron Worley (MSS), Professional Land Surveyor 





Carla Gourdine, Board Administrator, Land Surveyors and Landscape Architects 
             Frazier West, Investigator
Absent:                           Tammy L. Rollins, Consumer Member

Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General, Office of the Attorney General

CALL TO ORDER

John V. Mettee III called the meeting to order at 10:08 a.m. 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Donald Ocker, seconded by Thomas Orisich and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes with corrections of the meeting held on March 6, 2019. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

Donald Ocker reported on the status of complaints:
LS-16-05 -  Closed

LS-17-03 – Pending
LS-19-01 – New Complaint and Closing
Motion (II) was made by T.J Frazier, seconded by Donald Ocker and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee report.

PRACTICE COMMITTEE REPORT
Thomas Orisich reported that the committee meets today. Milena Trust sent a draft of the definition of Practicing Land Surveying that the committee will review today. Mr. Orisich also stated that they did not have a meeting in March, but are progressing well.
CORRESPONDENCE
Thomas Orisich reported to the Board a website that is advertising surveyor services without a listed Land surveyor. Joseph Cullingford will send the company a letter notifying them of the requirements for practicing or offering to practice Land Surveying. Joseph Cullingford reported to the Board a request made by a Jon Overton, PS to be designated as the responsible charge for two companies. There was discussion in terms of regulations as well as the difference in LLC and Corporation.
Motion (III) was made by Thomas Orisich, seconded by Donald Ocker to defer until next month’s meeting. 
The Board voted negative on Motion III.
Motion (IV) was made by Donald Ocker, seconded by TJ Frazier unanimously carried to allow Mr. Overton to be the designated responsible charge over two companies.
NEW BUSINESS – No new business.
EXECUTIVE SESSION – None.
OLD BUSINESS – The Board determined that the Educational equivalency will be deferred until next month’s meeting.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Joseph Cullingford informed the board that he has been interviewing for the Assistant Executive Director’s position. A final candidate was selected and interviewed with Victoria Wilkins. Mr. Cullingford hopes to have someone on board within 1 – 3 months. Mr. Cullingford discussed the changes to Land surveyor’s application packet which will now be a fillable PDF file. The Board recommended to use samples, cite broad terms and add the language “add your own specifics”. Mr. Cullingford will incorporate all the feedback/suggestions and provide an updated application packet at the next Board meeting. Mr. Cullingford also discussed the Budget and will try to email it in advance moving forward. Additionally, Mr. Cullingford reported he placed a work order to IT to prepare historical figures on Land Surveyors and ultimately, to be able to review/analyze trends. Also, Mr. Cullingford reminded the Board Chair about the deadline (April 27th) to submit a Board Chair message for the Design Boards Newsletter. Mr. Cullingford spoke about the NCEES annual meeting August 14 – 17, 2019 in Washington DC and requested the Board to inform him who is interested in attending by May 3, 2019. So far, John V Mettee III, Thomas Orisich, TJ Frazier and Tammy Rollins are interested in attending however, there was some question if Ms. Rollins could attend as a first timer.
BOARD COUNSEL REPORT – Nothing to report.
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS
Aaron Worley, President elect of the Maryland Society of Surveyors reported the MSS’s bill HB478 is adding Land Surveying to the existing QBS law and it is on its way to the Governor for his signature. Also, MSS’s bill HB1254 (removing exemption from licensure for governmental units) is still with the EHEA committee. Senator Ellis had questions that prompted MSS to call and email members of the committee to urge a favorable decision on the bill. The committee needs to vote on the bill by Friday (April 5, 2019). Mr. Worley stated the MSS Spring Conference will be held April 4th & 5th at the Maritime Conference Center in Linthicum Heights, Maryland.
Applications for Review

One application for examination was presented to the Board for review and denied due to insufficient minor engineering experience or education.
Three audit applications were presented to the Board for review.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to discuss, Motion (V) was made by T.J Frazier, seconded by Donald Ocker and was unanimously carried by the Board, to adjourn the meeting at 11:03 a.m. 

Approved:    _______ without corrections 
_______ with corrections
    
 
John V. Mettee III
Date:
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